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NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Katherine Coulter 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

On Wednesday, Femina Australis visited our school. They are a musi-

cal family that travel around Australia bringing life to the stories of 

remarkable indigenous, immigrant and native born Australian wom-

en. They worked with our older girls and Miss Anansa, composing a 

song that they then performed for the rest of the school. A copy of 

the song is attached to the newsletter. After the Warlawurru girls 

performed, we were entertained by Femina Australis’ concert. 

Thank you to those parents and caregivers who are remembering to 

contact the school when their child is absent. It is law that our chil-

dren attend school and I appreciate how hard it is to get them here 

sometimes, please keep up the great work. 

It is wonderful to see so many students coming to school every day 

looking proud in their Warlawurru uniform. Please keep up the great 

work. Thank you also to the parents and caregivers who are helping 

out by sending in lunch money. The students love getting their extra 

egg each day.  

I am in Perth at the moment and will be here until next week. During 

my absence Miss Christine and Mr Steve will be around for any ques-

tions or problems. If you need to speak to me, they will organise this. 

As I sign off, I am sad to announce that today is Miss Brittany’s last 

day at Warlawurru. We are very thankful for everything she has done 

over the few years she has been with us. We wish her well for her 

future.  

Iŀƛƭ aŀǊȅ 

Iŀƛƭ aŀǊȅΣ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ DǊŀŎŜΣ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΦ 

.ƭŜǎǎŜŘ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǿƻƳŜƴΣ 

ŀƴŘ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŦǊǳƛǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǿƻƳōΣ WŜǎǳǎΦ 

Iƻƭȅ aŀǊȅΣ aƻǘƘŜǊ ƻŦ DƻŘΣ 

tǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǎƛƴƴŜǊǎ ƴƻǿΣ 

ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŘŜŀǘƘΦ 

!ƳŜƴ 



NEWS FROM JUNIOR PRIMARY 
Andrea Pilkington 

Hello from Junior Primary!  

We have had a busy week at school.  

We practiced our handwriting and the Honeybird group wrote a couple of sentences on 

our own whiteboard.  

We have started a new Religion unit called We Belong. We have been discussing how 

important friendship is and how God made our friends special in their own way. We 

have been busy making a friendship frame to take home after we display it in the class-

room. 

We have been focusing on measurement in Math, looking at length: Tall and Short. Our 

favourite game in math this week has been ‘Who has the tallest tower?’ We build a 

tower using blocks and count to up or down to 30. Then we compare towers to see who 

has the tallest or shortest tower. It’s fun to see how tall or short our towers can be! 



NEWS FROM MIDDLE PRIMARY 
Rosie Landsberg 

  

Music to our earsé 

Yesterday we had a visit from Mariyen Cairns 

Singing Songs.  The children had a music work-

shop, which all they loved.  I was tapping and 

swaying to the music too.  Music is so good for 

the soul.  From the good interaction we had with 

the music group, it certainly did say a lot for en-

joyment. 

   

  



NEWS FROM SENIOR PRIMARY 

Christine Sell 

Music Workshop with Maryen Cairns and 

family  
 

 

On Wednesday a group of girls from the Senior Primary and Middle Primary 
class had the opportunity to attend a music workshop with Miss Anansa.  We 
were lucky enough to have Ms Maryen Cairns a singer and songwriter deliver the 
workshop along with her family, husband Greg Kernaghan (brother of Australian 
country singer Lee Kernaghan) and their two children Elvis & Arwen Kernaghan. 

The girls had to write a song in this short session, they did well and produced an 
awesome song. They had to perform it in front of the whole school.  It was a 
great opportunity for the girls to show their writing and musical talents.  

They all had fun! 

Maryen Cairns 

Femina Australis 

National Australian Tour of Remote Communities 2017 

òCelebrating the pioneering achievements of women in Australian society is 
something we donõt do anywhere near enough and folk singer/songwriter 
Maryen Cairns has taken up the cause in this stunning new album Femina 
Australisó 

ð The Lowdown Under 

 





Warlawurru—Eagle Rock  

Written by students at the school  

26 July 2017 

 

Verse 1  

Going to the bush 

Catching kangaroo 

Emu too 

That’s what we do 

Going to the bush  

Collecting tucker too 

Potato, tomato, bush lollies  

That’s what we do 

 

/ƘƻǊǳǎ  

9ǾŜǊȅ Řŀȅ L Ǝƻ ǘƻ ²ŀǊƭŀǿǳǊǊǳ  

9ŀƎƭŜ ǊƻŎƪΣ 9ŀƎƭŜ ǊƻŎƪ 

ол ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊŜ  

9ŀƎƭŜ ǊƻŎƪ 

 

Verse 2 

Playing with my friends  

Outside with my dog  

Riding horses too 

That’s what we do 

Playing with my friends  

Listening to music 

Gaming too 

That’s what we do 

 

/ƘƻǊǳǎ  


